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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14 December 2015
at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School


ATTENDANCE

Elected members:
 Jim Scott (Chair/Treasurer); Steuart Campbell (ViceChair/Secretary); Ann Watt, Bob Gardiner, Ros Lennie.
Co-opted members:
Rev Mike Frew
Ex Officio:
None
In attendance:
PS Edmund Coxon and PC Aideen McElhinney
Members of the public: 3
1 Introduction
Jim Scott welcomed everyone to the meeting, including officers from Police Scotland. 
2 
Apologies:

Apologies for absence were received from Joanna Cherry MP, Cllr Cathy Fullerton, Cllr Denis Dixon, Cllr Ricky Henderson, Lily Campbell and Jean Marr. 
3 Minutes of the meeting held on 9 November 2015 were approved. 
4 Matters arising from the minutes (not covered by other items in the agenda): SC reported that the advertising poster on the telephone box opposite the pedestrian crossing on Longstone Road is permitted by BT and that the door missing from the telephone box at the end of Longstone Street will not be replaced.
5 Police report
Community Sergeant Coxon from Team 3 at Wester Hailes detailed recorded crimes in the PW54 (Longstone) beat area for the period 1 Nov to 1 Dec. There were 77 crimes in total, including vandalism, house breaking, theft and violence. He explained the Diary Service, which involves making appointments to visit victims when convenient. Graffiti tags were discussed and police will chase up graffiti already reported by SC (also those reported to British Transport Police). It was noted that the fly tipping in Redhall Crescent has already been reported. Following a question from MF, PS Coxon agreed that victims of crime should be notified of the result of investigations. He emphasised that police needed as much detail as possible about alleged crimes and were prepared to listen to those who report them.
6 Planning
SC reported that the application for the development of student flats in Slateford had been submitted (3 Dec), although now only 247 flats, by the architect (K Reid). This was discussed but there was no agreement on what response to give to the planning department. It was noted that Craiglockhart Community Council had invited us to attend their planning meeting the following evening at 7pm in Craiglockhart Parish Church Hall, at which this application will be discussed. 

SC advised that the fencing around the site of the redevelopment of the Longstone Centre now included Millbrae Wynd, which was now stopped up (effective from 7 Dec). 
SC asked LCC to note some proposals and developments in Slateford but outwith our boundary:
· Proposal to redevelop the site of the John Clark Motor Group (1 Lanark Rd) as 69 flats with underground private parking. He advised that this scheme would be exhibited in the Water of Leith Visitor Centre the following afternoon from 1-4 pm; 

· Proposal to redevelop the surveyors’ office at 1 Allan Park Road as a 2-storey block of 4 apartments. This and the previous proposal would be included in the Craiglockhart CC meeting.
· Development proceeding presently at 14 Lanark Rd as a 2-storey house above a garage. Planning permission had originally been given in 2004, but, despite this, the planning department was permitting the development to proceed because work had started in 2004. 
7 Neighbourhood Partnerships
SC advised that he would be attending the last Pentlands Neighbourhood Partnership meeting of 2015 the following evening in Oxgangs. 
8
Environment
SC noted that graffiti had already been discussed with the police (item 5). The prominent tag on the cabin beside the level crossing had been repeated on the canal bridge below. He is continuing to advise police of graffiti in the area and attempting to get the proprietors involved to remove the tags.
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Treasurer’s report
Date


Details




Amount (£)

19 Oct 15

Balance




2035.75

02 Dec 15

Secretary’s expenses


  -10.57




Gifts to Grace Hughes and janitor
  -80.00

14 Dec 15

Balance




1945.18
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Correspondence
SC reported receipt of the following:
· Note that the Scottish Government hosted a Fairer Scotland Community Council event on 16 Sep 2015 and that a report on the event is available online (url available if required);
· Note that the Scottish Civic Trust is accepting nominations for buildings, places, spaces and people for the My Place Awards 2016 (more info online if required). Deadline for nominations is 31 Jan 2016. 
11
AOCB
       Serge Cornu had asked to be permitted to address LCC at its Feb 2016 meeting on the subject of pedestrian crossings in the area (wider than just Longstone). It was determined not to invite him. 
       New traffic islands in Longstone Rd near the bus garage were noted and AW asked about the bus tracker that was supposed to be installed at the bus stop in Inglis Green Rd as a condition of Sainsbury’s planning permission (SC will investigate). 
      A gift card to Grace Hughes was approved and SC was asked to write a letter of appreciation to Grace on account of her long service as Secretary. 
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The next meeting will be held on 8 February 2016
SC/17dec15

